
June 2016



The Royal British Legion - Bottisham & District Branch

The Royal British Legion, Bottisham & District Branch,
31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9BA

Tel. 01223 812063 www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

In 2006 the Prime Minister, launched a British Armed Forces and Veteran’s Day to be
observed each year. With its focus on our surviving veterans it is intended to complement
commemorative events and become as familiar and respected as Remembrance Sunday
which quite properly remembers and honours those who died serving their country. 

This is to enable us to recognise the dedication and sacrifices of our present serving
Armed Forces who do a sterling job in defending our country and our liberty. The Day also
seeks to recognise those Veterans who have served their country in the past and continue
to do so by serving their community in their everyday lives.

To mark this occasion and to show our recognition and appreciation of all that our

Armed Forces and Veterans are currently doing on our behalf 

The Bottisham Branch of the Royal British Legion
will be holding a commemorative church Service

in Holy Trinity Church Bottisham
on Sunday 26th June 2016 commencing at 5.00pm

After the Service there will be a reception and refreshments in 
The Royal British Legion Social Club.

Everyone is invited to join us for this occasion.

A particular invitation is made to any 
service and ex service personnel.

Do join us, and we would invite you to come in uniform.

BRITISH ARMED FORCES

and

VETERAN’S DAY



Welcome to sunny June
Weather warmer, garden thriving, weeds burgeoning, back killing

me! It is that time of year when we should be feeling our best. The

days are at their longest and there are BBQs to be had. One word of

caution. By the end of the month we will be heading back towards

winter! Oh stop it!

Lots to read about this month, but I

would like to relate about something that

you may have missed last month, unless

you have children at the college.

Last month Bottisham Village College

had a very special visitor. As part of the

Diamond Celebrations of the Duke of

Edinburgh’s award, Bottisham Village

College was selected for a visit from HRH,

The Earl of Wessex. An exciting day!

He was here to meet students involved

in both the Bronze and Silver awards from

several Cambridgeshire schools, also staff

involved in the awards as well as local

dignitaries. 

Bottisham was selected as the school has

so many participants taking part in the

Award at Bronze and Silver levels.

Approximately 150 this year alone. This is

the second largest centre in Cambridgeshire

for numbers involved.

HRH was welcomed at the gates by an enthusiastic

group of students as well as a group of the school

musicians

Schools from across Cambridgeshire were invited to

attend the ‘Diamond Challenge’, celebrating 60 years of

DofE. Each team was completing the 20 challenges,

having collected sponsorship. 

Challenges had to be completed within 2 minutes.

Challenges to be done included; 

1. Unfold and refold an OS map 

2. Dress in and removed waterproofs 

3. Match 10 OS map symbols to their meanings 
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The prince showed he was no slouch by joining in some of the activities, and then after a

brief tour, presented long service certificates to specially-invited leaders who have given 10, 20,

or more years’ service to the Duke of Edinburgh Award as trainers, assessors or adjudicators.

However for many of the students (and possibly staff), there was an even greater

attraction on the day than HRH! Philip Schofield and a film crew were there filming the

proceedings and doing an interview with HRH for a documentary about 60 years of the

DofE. to be televised later this year. 

After more photo opportunities and cutting of a celebratory cake, The Earl of Wessex

left by the Queen’s flight helicopter for another engagement in Cambridge. 

I had the pleasure of attending and it is not every day that you get the opportunity to report

on such an interesting event in this village of ours. And to top it all the weather was perfect.  

Back to this month’s magazine.

Bottisham library has an article which we all should read. It makes a genuine plea for

support. Not for money or volunteering (although that always helps.) It is a simple one of

“Come and borrow a book to read”! How difficult can that be. If you like a good read and

buy books or use Kindles etc. that’s fine and carry on. But just occasionally go and see what

the library has o offer. It is a simple issue for us. Go and have a look and make borrowing

a habit. If they haven’t got books that you would like to read you can request titles and there

is no charge. It is the old saying USE IT OR LOSE IT.

Have a good month!  PW

(continued from page 1.)

The author Clare Mulley, our speaker for April, transported us back to the life of a World

War 2 secret agent.  'The Spy who Loved - the secrets of Britain's wartime heroine' is the

title of her latest book and tells the story of Christine Granville who loved adventure and

danger. This was clearly a woman ahead of her time who was passionate about freedom and

independence for the country of her birth, Poland.

She became a secret agent in the early stages of the war and the retelling of her story was

a breath taking adventure of dangerous undercover operations and amazing escapes from

capture. Christine was the first female British secret agent who served in many different

theatres of the war including Poland, Egypt, France and Italy. At the end of the war she was

awarded the George Cross and the OBE for her outstanding contribution.

Sadly she was murdered in a South London hotel seven years after the end of the war.

You will need to read the book to find out how and why!

A warm welcome awaits you at the next W. I. meeting on Tuesday 21st June in the

Lecture Room at Bottisham Village College. Ruth Pym will be speaking about, 'Fine cell

work - embroidery in prison'. 

Ann Meade

Bottisham WI
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The Royal British Legion Social Club

WHAT’S ON THIS MONTH AT 
THE LEGION SOCIAL CLUB

The Royal British Legion, Bottisham & District Branch,
31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9BA

Tel. 01223 812063 www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

Line Dancing every Tuesday and Wednesday 
(except the first Wednesday in the month.)

Bingo every 1st and 3rd Sunday

Member’s draw, Meat draw and Play you cards right every Friday
OPENING TIMES Mon-Thurs 5-11pm : Fri 5-12pm : Sat-11.45-12pm : Sun 12.-11pm 

********

Saturday 4th June  
OPen Mic. night  8 till late - Come and strut your stuff!

********

Saturday 11th June
POker night - StartS at 7.30PM

********

Saturday 18th June
"elviS will be in the building!".......... well alMOSt. 

Come along to an evening of musical nostalgia. Doors open 7.30
Entry: Members £2 Non Members £3

THANK YOU VERY MUCH...... UH HU 

********

25th June -  arMed FOrceS day
big QuiZ night 

In aid of the Royal British Legion Branch Fund   7.30pm Start
Teams of up to 8   £3 per person

Book your Table with Kate at the club or to 811402
Nibbles available at the bar

Come and support your local Royal British Legion Branch

********
PleaSe nOte the Main hall will be clOSed between 

27th June and 18th July FOr reFurbiShMent
********

don’t Forget the regular activities For you to Join in and enjoy
darts / Pool / Snooker / billiards / cribbage / dominoes / bar billiards

also
hall and Poppy lounge room hire available for all your functions



Bottisham Primary School

It has been a particularly busy Spring for Governors and staff this year.  At the beginning of this
year Paul Belzar, our much loved head teacher who has been working with enthusiasm and
dedication for the last eight years, announced that he was moving on to pastures new.  Finding a
new head teacher is the prime responsibility of the governors, most definitely the most important
job that we are ever asked to do, and we take this responsibility seriously.  As we were unable to
find a suitable permanent appointment this time around, we are delighted that Rachael Johnston,
our current Deputy Head, will take on the role of Acting Head Teacher from September for a year.
Rachael knows the school and children very well and has worked closely with Paul.  She will be
supported by Debbie Heijne, currently KS2 leader, who has been appointed Acting Deputy Head.
The Governors are looking forward to working with them next year and wish them all the very
best in their new roles.

Meanwhile the life of the school life continues to thrive.  All of the residential trips went well
at the end of last term, giving the children new opportunities to build confidence, relationships
and wider skills.   The Year 6 children have just taken part in their SATs assessments, taking the
experience in their stride.  They will then begin the transition to secondary school, spending two
days meeting new teachers as well as their peers in Bottisham Village College at the beginning
of July.  It is always a time of immense pride to see them get ready for the next stage of their
school careers; the last week is memorable as they show off their talents in the Leaver’s Assembly
and dress up for the last day and this year, saying goodbye to Mr Belzar as well as the Year 6s, it
will be particularly poignant.

OTHER NEWS fOR THIS TERM:
Rocket Science Seeds: The children are taking part

in a science experiment to monitor the growth of seeds
that have been in space. We have now received the well
travelled seeds that have been on the space station with
Tim Peake and will be planting them as I write. I will
let you know how the experiment goes!

Sports Day:  Friday 24th June, English weather
permitting, the school divides into the four houses,
Shakespeare, Mozart, Darwin and Nightingale, in order to compete in team and individual games
and races.  The staff and parents’ races are highlights too although my personal favourite is the
Slow Bike Race which never fails to raise a smile.

Open Evening and Music Concert. At the beginning of July, the school holds an Open
Evening in which all the children invite their parents into the classrooms and proudly show them
the work that they have done throughout the year.  This is followed by a concert held by the
children learning musical instruments as well as the choir.  The range and scope of their talents is
always wonderful. 

Summer fair: Our PTA Summer Extravaganza will be held on Friday 8th July starting at
5pm.  Governors traditionally run the barbecue.  This major fundraising event really celebrates
the life of the school as children, staff, parents and governors come together to enjoy themselves.
Everyone is welcome.

With all good wishes for a happy and successful Summer Term,
Sarah Wormald (Chair of Governors) 
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Services in Holy Trinity Bottisham in June

Sunday 5th 11am Holy Communion Revd Elizabeth Caswell
Wednesday 8th 8pm Compline by Candlelight Led by Dr Sarah Maxwell
Sunday 12th No service in Bottisham

9.30am Benefice Communion in Lode
11am Benefice All-Age Service in Quy

Sunday 19th 8am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 
Revd Lawrie Marsh

11am Morning Prayer Dr Gina Radford
Sunday 26th 9.30am Benefice Communion in Swaffham Bulbeck

11am Benefice All-Age Service in Quy
5pm Armed forces Day Service Revd Sue Giles

Please note the varying times of the services. Benefice services are services shared by
the five churches in the Anglesey Group (Bottisham, Lode, Quy, Swaffham Bulbeck and
Swaffham Prior). Do come and meet our new Curate, Dr Gina Radford, on Sunday the 19th.
Gina is currently the Deputy Chief Medical Officer for England and will be ordained in Ely
Cathedral on Sunday 3rd July.

Bottisham Church Fete/Trinity Fair will be held in the church and churchyard on
Saturday 18th June from 2-4 pm (winners of the Grand Draw to be drawn at 4pm). Your
traditional village Fete; do come and support us - the profit that we make is important in
keeping us afloat!

HOLy TRINITy CHURCH

Trinity Fair
Saturday 18 June in the Church & Churchyard, 2pm

STALLS, GAMES, TEAS
WINNERS Of THE GRAND RAffLE TO BE DRAWN AT 4pM

Any items for the Fair stalls gratefully received. Please contact
Carol Kitson on 811673

BOTTISHAM & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB
An RHS Affiliated Society

ANNUAL VILLAGE SHOW 2016
This year’s annual Village Show will take place

at the Royal British Legion Social Club on
Saturday, 3 September 2016 from 2.00 to 4.00pm

Categories include Fruit and Vegetables; Flowers; Baking & Preserves; Crafts; Painting
and Drawing, Photography; and Children (four age groups)

Something for everyone - give it a go!
www.bottishamgardeningclub.co.uk
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For the past year I have had a deep sense of compassion for those men, women, boys and
girls fleeing from their war torn countries and seeing refuge in Europe. I don’t presume to
speak for anyone else, I speak for myself in the light of my faith, experience and
interpretation of what the Bible says.

“Give justice to the poor and the orphan; uphold the rights of the oppressed and the destitute.
Rescue the poor and helpless; deliver them from the grasp of evil people.” (Psalm 82.3-4)

I have been praying for and pursuing justice for the marginalised wherever I come across
them - the poor and hungry in Teesside, the migrants in Calais, the Roma in Romania, the
homeless in Mexico, those around me who are lonely, suffering abuse - or through whatever
circumstances find themselves involuntarily prevented from accessing the productive
activity upon which society is built. God’s heart is for such people, Jesus would speak for
them and as one of His followers, I will speak up for them too.

Justice is not only about punishing wrongdoing, it is also about bringing the world back
into balance. So, in feeding the hungry, housing the homeless, accompanying the lonely,
standing with the refugee, supporting the abused through to freedom, I can be part of the
redressing of the balance, as indeed can you with whatever opportunities you are given.

I believe Jesus will judge me based on how I have treated the marginalised in
the world, He personalises it in the Bible when He says, “I was hungry, and you fed me. I
was thirsty, and you gave me a drink. I was a stranger, and you invited me into your home.”
(Matthew 25.35) When his disciples didn’t understand what He meant, He clarified that,
whenever we meet the needs of others, it is as if we are doing it for Him directly, such is
His closeness to, and heart for, the marginalised.

How blessed I was, to have visited the ‘Jungle’, Calais on May 1st to stand
with the Orthodox Christians and worship with them on Orthodox Easter Day; they fed me,
they gave me a drink, they invited me in; and my country remains largely closed to them.

Please check out care4calais.org or their Facebook page, please help. I’ve spent time
with the people in desperate need, heard their stories; this is not an issue to be resolved, they
are people to be rescued. They have names, are precious and deserve justice. Some folk
from RENEW will be returning to Calais to help in our small way, get in touch if you’d like
to support us. We’d love to welcome you to one of our services. Please check out our new
website www.re-new.me.uk. 

RENEW Church Services in June 2016.
We have activities for children and young people at all our morning services.
A crèche is available if required.  All are welcome.
5th June. 10.30am - RENEW The Bigger Picture. With Communion (Bottisham

Primary School)
12th June. 10.30am - RENEW Café style (at the School)
12th June.   6.20pm - Traditional service. (Lode Chapel)
19th June.  10.30am -  RENEW The Bigger Picture  (at the School)
26th June.   10.30am  - RENEW The Bigger Picture  (at the School)
26th June.  pm - Traditional service.  (Lode Chapel)

For more information about any of the activities of RE:NEW please contact:
Rev. Alan Brand on C.812558.  Email: alanbrand77@icloud.com
or Peter Wells on C.812388. Email: pandawells@cheerful.com
Or visit our website at  www.re-new.me.uk

RE:NEW Church Family
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SN Handyman Services
A friendly and reliable service for all 

your general home and garden maintenance. 

▶Painting & Decorating (interior/exterior) ▶Garden Maintenance ▶Tiling & Glass

Splashbacks ▶Gutters Cleared & Repaired ▶Power Washing Patios ▶Sealant

Replacement (bathroom/kitchen) ▶Curtain Poles & Blinds 

▶Flat Pack Furniture (assembly) ▶Shelf Fitting ▶Small Glazing 

▶Conservatory Cleaning ▶and more…!

Free estimates & advice given on all work

References available upon request.

p L E a S E  C a L L  

Steven Newton ▶07713 859712 ▶01223 813701
Bay Tree Cottage ▶74 High St ▶Swaffham Bulbeck
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Parish Notes

Summer now seems to be on the way so now is probably a good time to remind people to
keep their hedges cut back so pedestrians can walk on the pavements easily.  Although we
have the same company cutting our grass this year they are from a different branch of the
company so please let me know if any grass verges appear to have been missed from the
cut and I will let them know.  It usually takes a couple of months for them to learn the
different areas of the village.  Often volunteers help out in the churchyard with some
pruning and such like which is always very helpful however someone keeps cutting the ivy
back off of the medieval church wall between the church and the back of the primary
school.  This wall is very old and the ivy literally holds it together, if the ivy is removed the
wall will just crumble which it is beginning to do in places.  The Church is very grateful for
your help but please can the pruning be done in another area.  

Lots of residents have been asking when the next electrical recycling will be as this is a
good opportunity to clear out the garage etc. This has now been arranged for Wednesday
29th June.  Posters will be going up around the village soon.  

By the time of reading we will have had our Annual Meeting of Bottisham Parish
Council and I will be able to report back in the July Cresset on that.  Another date for the
diary is Thursday 4th August.  Our MP Lucy Frazer will be holding an open surgery at the
Royal British Legion in the afternoon which will be a great opportunity for residents to go
and meet their elected local MP and discuss any issues they may have.

Most residents will be aware of the proposed extension to the Village College.  Although
we have not received the full planning application for this yet we have received an
application for the installation of 4 temporary classrooms.  It must be emphasised that these
are a temporary facility and installation will take place during the summer holidays.  This
is the first phase of the future expansion of the College and other phases will be subject to
further applications at a later stage.

Councillor’s Bryant and Buchanan met recently with Bidwell’s who are the agents for
Peterhouse College who own the land off of Bell Road and have been involved with the
David Wilson site.  They were informed that Peterhouse College will not be going ahead
with any future planning application on the site with David Wilson Homes.  There have
been a lot of structural changes within the company which they are not happy with. This
may explain why residents and the Parish Council have had trouble getting in touch with
them over various matters.  The College itself will make an outline planning application to
the District Council; they have no developer in mind at present.  The layout that was
decided will remain mostly unchanged but there may be some design changes to the houses.
We can expect a planning application soon.

The public open space at Ancient Meadows has been subject of many conversations.
The Parish Council were first approached by the District Council who own the land. They
are selling off many of their land assets and wished to know if the Parish Council wanted
to purchase the land as they knew we were lacking in play facilities in the village.
However, they have failed to come up with any further information regarding the legalities
of placing play equipment on this piece of land and this has therefore been ongoing for
some time.  Obviously local residents are very keen to know what is going to happen here
and we have now written to the Chief Executive of the District Council asking for them to
progress the matter.

We receive many letters each year from various charities asking for donations as this
seems to be how they survive nowadays.  We have a small pot of money each year that we
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ANGLIA TREE CARE
LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE • SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE

80% of our work is via recommendations
tree surGerY & feLLinG • HedGe maintenance

stumP GrindinG • fuLLY QuaLified
fuLLY insured • 24/7 service
all work carried out to Bs 3998

free estimates Given within 7 days

tel. 01223 424454 • info@anGLiatreecare.co.uk

M E M B E R
Guild of master craftsmen
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SPOTTED fLyCATCHERS - do you have this increasingly rare bird breeding in
your garden?

Spotted Flycatchers are attractive little migrant birds which are summer visitors to UK
village gardens and churchyards. Although they breed with us, they spend ten months of the
year travelling between here and their wintering grounds in Southern Africa. This is an
increasingly dangerous journey for them, and sadly they are in deep decline. Widespread
losses amounted to a 50% decline during 1995-2010, continuing an 88% decline since 1970. 

These are very inconspicuous birds. They really like village gardens and churchyards but
may be locally extinct soon. Householders often know they have them in their gardens
when the formal wildlife people are unaware of them.

Only some fifty pairs remain breeding in Cambridgeshire, so it's now quite a rare bird,
but most rural villages still have a pair or two. The Cambridge Bird Club is running a survey
this year to find and monitor nesting pairs, and it's almost certain that there will be
additional pairs in our villages of which they are not aware. 

Do you have flycatchers in your garden? 
Please let the Bird Club know. Please email spofl@cambridgebirdclub.org.uk with any

information you have, including records of single birds between now and September.
See also www.cambridgebirdclub.org.uk/spofl2016.html   for details of the project and

how to send in your records.

Cambridgeshire Village Wildlife Project

use for grants and have decided that each year we will pick a charity that we will support.
This year we have decided to support Magpas and will be donating £200 to them.  

The District Council received £10K of Home Office funding to conduct enhanced
awareness and training on the Government’s ‘Prevent’ strategy.  This is the initiative that
tasks public services with increased vigilance in spotting the signs of a vulnerable
individual becoming radicalised and falling into extremism.  Project groups have developed
an innovative campaign and materials to go out to schools and community groups as well
as a publicity campaign to raise awareness to residents which starts 16th May.

Some good news!  Whippet Coaches are providing a new trial bus service operating from
the Newmarket Road Park and Ride site.  It will provide a direct journey to Addenbrookes
Hospital via Barnwell Road, Sainsburys, Cambridge Leisure and Hills Road Sixth Form
College and will run hourly.

PLANNING NOTES
16/00507/FUL - 65 Beechwood Avenue, Two storey rear extension, NEW

APPLICATION
16/00488/FUL - Fairlea House 58 High Street, Extension to existing domestic garage,

NEW APPLICATION
16/00492/FU - Bottisham Village College .Installation of 4 temporary classrooms within

the school grounds and associated works NEW APPLICATION
16/00018/FUL - 18 Peacock Drive Single storey extension and new porch canopy

APPROVED BY ECDC
16/00177/FUL - Swynford Paddocks, London Road, Proposed 2 storey side extension

and new timber feather edged boarding to existing dwelling,  APPROVED BY ECDC
16/00131/FUL - 2 College Close, Single storey side extension,  APPROVED BY ECDC
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N.C.S.
BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP

ALL CHIMNEyS SWEPT

l BIRDS NESTS REMOVED

l OIL&GAS BOILERS

l SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED

l SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING

l INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

l FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED

l BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED

l GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED

l GENERAL PLUMBING WORK

fOR fREE QUOTE CALL 

07824 727277 or 01638 662760
EMAIL

NCS.NEWMARKET@yAHOO.CO.UK
WEBSITE

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk 

*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount
Answers within an hour. • Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks

VERy CLEAN • Public liability insurance
- Competitive rates -
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Our April speaker was Liz Mann, a former member of the gardening club, and her topic was
The National Memorial Arboretum. This being the anniversary year of the battle of Somme
in the First World War, perhaps a more detailed summary of her interesting and thought-
provoking talk on the formation of the Arboretum is apt.

One hundred years ago we were mid-way through the First World War. By then there had
been over half a million British casualties and, with the Somme to follow from July to
November 1916, a further 300,000 names would be on the list by the end of the year. On the
first day of that awful battle, nearly 60,000 British men died. The First World War officially
ended at the eleventh hour on the eleventh day of the eleventh month: Armistice Day. Over
17 million people were dead, of whom nearly 700,000 were British military personnel. Their
memories, and the memories of all who have died in the many wars since then, are
commemorated on Remembrance Day each year.

In the late 1980s and early 1990s a number of things occurred which brought about the
development of the National Memorial Arboretum. Group Captain Leonard Cheshire felt that the
United Nations and its member states were reacting slowly to the increasing number of natural
disasters around the world: famines, earthquakes, floods. He wanted to create a fund so huge that
the interest alone would provide sufficient funds for any disaster relief operation, anywhere in the
world. He also wanted people to give to this fund in remembrance of lives lost in the two World
Wars. With the backing of the Secretary-General of the United Nations and many Heads of State,
the idea of the World Memorial Fund for Disaster Relief was ready to be put into action.

At the same time, Royal Naval Commander David Childs was also trying to raise interest
in Disaster Relief operations. Eventually the two men united in their efforts to get this off the
ground. In 1988 David Childs visited Arlington Cemetery and the American National
Arboretum, and the idea of a British National Memorial Arboretum was born. Leonard
Cheshire died in 1992, but David Childs pursued the idea and started looking for a suitable
site. A site owned by Redland Aggregates near Lichfield in Staffordshire was identified; the
plot was badly drained and marshy, the soil was poor, but it was available. Eventually Redland
Aggregates offered the land with a 999-year lease at a nominal £1 a year rent. The original
disaster relief fund had in the meantime been taken over by the Disaster Emergency
Committee, and donations soon came in for the establishment of the National Memorial
Arboretum. It was officially opened in 2001, it covers over 30 acres with in excess of 50,000
trees planted. In the years since then, more than 300 separate memorials have been erected on
the site, not all of them military-based. 

The Shot at Dawn Memorial commemorates the 306 British and Commonwealth soldiers
‘shot at dawn’ during the First World War for desertion or cowardice. The memorial grove is
at the eastern edge of the site, where dawn first touches the Arboretum. The name of each man
is mounted on a wooden post arranged in arcs around the central statue. 75 years after the war,
the Secrecy Act was lifted and campaigning started for pardons for these men and in 2006 a
posthumous pardon was granted to all 306 men. A truly moving memorial.

The Beat is the Police Memorial Avenue. It is an avenue of chestnuts, funded by every
Police Force in the UK, each force has a plaque beside a tree. Individual memorials are found
between the trees for police officers who died on duty. Chestnuts were chosen because the first
truncheons were made from this wood.

The far East Prisoners of War, with such terrible images, have a memorial which
includes the original lych-gate from Changi prison camp cemetery, and sections of the original
track from the Burma and Sumatra railways.

The War Widows Grove is dedicated to those women who lost their husbands during or
as a result of their service careers.

Bottisham & District Gardening Club
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M&P
LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN

Patios, Block Paving, Fencing,
Turfing and all Gardening needs.

References available on request.

Local tradesman • Free estimates

PlEASE CAll

01223 811144
MOB 07837 358550
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WEA News 

For local members of the WEA who were thinking of attending the WEA organised debate
“Better in or Out” of the EU, the venue has unfortunately been moved from Cambridge to
Huntingdon.  The debate will take place at Huntingdon Library on Wednesday 8th June from
14.00 till 16.00. Pre booking is required so, for more information please contact Vera on
01480 216391 or Bridget on 01480 216391. Full details at  www.wea-cambridgeshire.co.uk 

Gerry Cowley

The Golden Grove is a raised mound containing golden trees and shrubs to celebrate the
lives of couples who have been married for 50 years.

The Children’s Woodland was designed to combine trees, wildlife and education with
remembrance. It has become known as the Wind in the Willows Wood, with carvings of
characters from the book. The trees in the woodland are individually dedicated to children
who have died.

The SANDS Memorial has been placed by the Still-birth and Neo-natal Deaths Society.
There is the Millennium Chapel of Peace and Forgiveness, the only place in the country

where the act of remembrance is carried out every single day at 11 o’clock.
The Armed forces Memorial is the largest and most impressive memorial in the

Arboretum, a mound 100 metres wide at the base and 6 metres high. On the flattened top are
four walls, 2 straight walls within 2 curved ones. At the centre are two bronze sculptures.
15,000 names were carved when the memorial was first created and there is space for 15,000
more. Each spring the names of those who have died in the previous 12 months are engraved,
a dedication service held and all the names read out. 

These are just a few of the 300 individual memorials, space doesn’t allow for more detail.
75% of the funding is self-generated, 18% comes from the Royal British Legion and only 7%
is public funding. Liz has contributed her fee for the talk to the National Memorial Arboretum.
Thank you Liz for a truly inspirational talk.

forthcoming speakers/events: 
24 May: Roger Hance, FRCS, on Nature Through the Seasons.
15 June: Annual Outing to RHS Wisley
16 July: 40th Anniversary Garden Party
26 July: Evening outing to Clare College Gardens

Tricia McLaughlin, Secretary - www.bottishamgardeningclub.co.uk 

swaffham bulbeck summer theatre 
proudly presents

‘the pirates of penzance’
Wednesday 15th - Saturday 18th June 2016
Evening performances 7.30pm and a Saturday matinée at 2.30pm
Downing Farm, Station Road, Swaffham Bulbeck, 
Ticket prices Wed £8, Thurs £9, Fri and Sat £10, matinée £7, 
via our website www.sbsummertheatre.com or from 
Caille Peri 07541 554845; e-mail sbst.tickets@gmail.com

On-site parking; facilities for wheelchair users; licensed bar

For further information contact Ruth Dennis on 
01638 730659 or info@sbsummertheatre.com
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• Drains Unblocked Fast

• Toilets, Baths and Sinks

• Guttering and Downpipes

• Drain repairs and CCTV Surveys

• High Pressure Water Jetting

• Domestic and industrial

• All Work Guaranteed

POLITE, LOCAL BUSINESS EST. 25 YEARS
IS LOOKING TO BUY THE FOLLOWING:

• Furniture • Quality jewellery and Costume
jeweller • Collectables • China, glass, ceramics •
Old toys • Silver, silver plate, old copper & brass •
Militaria - uniforms, medals, weapons • Old tools •

Old garden ornaments • Anything considered

Polite & confidential service.  Good prices paid.
Please call: Steve Durrant 01638 507037 / 07740 591194

WANTED
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LOCAL ARTISTS, SELECTED fOR THE CRESSET

Below are the artists who are local to the Bottisham area. You will find
the information concerning the days and times the artist will be exhibiting as
well as their location, the genre of their work and their contact information.
Please note that not all of the artists open their studios every weekend.  

The codes indicating which weekends the artist’s will be exhibiting are as follows...
Weekend (1) 2/3 July Weekend (2) 9/10 July
Weekend (3) 16/17 July Weekend (4) 23/24 July
The full Guide to the Cambridge Open Studios can also be accessed and downloaded via

website www.camopenstudios.co.uk

175 Susie Turner Contemporary fine art printmaking Print Room, The Old Station,
Station Road, Stow-cum-Quy CB25 9AJ 01223 750280 07831 156465
susie@susieturner.com www.susieturner.com One-to-one tuition and workshops in
printmaking with photopolymer plates / solarplate in a unique location. Original fine-art
prints for sale. Open weekends: 2 and 3

176a Heidi Lichterman Woven silk and wire The Old Courthouse, 123 High Street, Bottisham,
CB25 9BA 01223 811461 info@heidilichterman.co.uk www.heidilichterman.co.uk 

Having just completed a large wall hanging for Chicago, I have photos of the process from
the beginning. I will also have new silk scarves and shawl Open weekends: 2 and 3

176b Claire Howieson Metals, precious stones, pearls The Old Courthouse, 123 High Street,
Bottisham, CB25 9BA  07870 276088 enquiries@clairehowieson.com www.clairehowieson.com
Individually designed and handmade contemporary jewellery in silver and gold incorporating
freshwater pearls, precious and semi-precious stones. Open weekends: 2 and 3

176c Jeremy Nicholls Wood, painting The Old Courthouse, 123 High Street, Bottisham,
CB25 9BA 01799 599834 jn@jeremynicholls.info www.jeremynicholls.info Jewellery
boxes, mirrors and small pieces of furniture in wood, with original decorative paintings on
metal leaf. Some separate paintings on panels. Open weekends: 2 and 3

177 Rebecca-Anne Boldra and Denise Boldra  Silver, gold, Swarovski crystal and semi-
precious stones The Robinson Room, Anglesey Abbey, Quy Road, Lode, CB25 9EJ 07922
098314 rebecca-anne.boldra@hotmail.com www.rebecca-anneboldra.com  Contemporary
silversmithing and jewellery. Flowing silversmithing designs and sparkling Swarovski
crystals in semi-precious jewellery Open weekends: 2 and 3

178 Matthew Blakely Ceramics 9 Abbey Lane, Lode, Cambridge, CB25 9EP 01223 811959
smashingpots@uk2.net www.matthewblakely.co.uk Earthy woodfired stoneware and richly
glazed reduction-fired porcelain pots ranging from mugs to large decorative pieces. Please
park on Lode High Street. Open weekends: 2 and 3

179 Mary Jane Montgomerie House Oil, ink, watercolour, acrylic Linton House, 101 High
Street, Swaffham Bulbeck, CB25 0LX 07913 246556 mjmontgomeriehouse@talk21.com
Uplifting vibrant oil/ink canvasses, watercolour/ink illustrations and themed installation with
linked poetical text in a medieval thatched cottage. Open weekends: 3 and 4

180 Jamie Sugg Acrylic and watercolour The Grey Barn, Downing Farm, Station Road,
Swaffham Bulbeck, CB25 0NW 07846 481062 jamiesugg999@btinternet.com
jamiesuggfineart.downingfarm.co.uk/ Acrylic and watercolour landscapes, focussing on the
play of light on the landscape, creating atmosphere. Greeting cards and prints for sale. Open
weekends: 3 and 4

Cambridge Open Studios
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A recent headline in the Daily Telegraph as revealed by the Chartered Institute of Public
Finance and Accountancy statistics stated that

LIBRARy BOOKS DOWN By 14 MILLION SINCE CAMERON BECAME PM.
In 2010-11 there were more than 96 million books on Britain’s library shelves but only

82 million in 2014-5.
HOWEVER here in Bottisham after 13 years of volunteers running the public library

service our library (probably - as we have no statistics to prove otherwise) has the same
number of books on the shelves. I do know that the quality and modernity of the books
available are better than in 2003 - many of us had stopped using the library as we had read
most of the books then available to us.  We buy new books regularly both adult and
children’s fiction and non-fiction, and also put some of the generously donated books on
the shelves.

The most recent statistics from the Cambridge Library Service show however that
borrower numbers are down. We know that we have lost some of our regular customers who
made use of the many large print books we have but where are the rest of you? Many people
I speak to read copiously and use kindles, but don’t use the library and borrow our books. 

Please, please come and have a look and make borrowing a habit. If we do not have
books that you would like to read you can request titles and there is no charge. USE IT OR
LOSE IT

Sylvia Overton

Bottisham Community Library Association

Dear Editor
LEAVERS BALL -  friday 1 July  6.30-11pm
Following a long tradition, the Year 11 students culminate their time at

Bottisham Village College by celebrating with the Year 11 Leavers’ Ball. The Ball
takes place in a magnificent marquee on the Principal’s lawn. The evening begins with students
arriving in an array of various transport modes, traditionally watched by parents and local
community, followed with a buffet and disco, coming to an end by 11pm. The evening is
attended by members of the teaching and support staff, many of whom have taught the students
since starting at the college.

THE BOTTISHAM BALL - Saturday 2 July 7pm-Midnight
The Bottisham Ball on Saturday 2 July is a fundraising event organised by The Friends

of Bottisham Village College. The purpose of the evening is to support the Year 11 Ball by
funding the cost of the marquee, which provides the wonderful send off for the students.
This is a thoroughly enjoyable evening, including good food, entertainment and a live band.
The evening begins at 7pm and finishes at midnight. For ticket details please email
friends@bottishamvc.org

Please be assured that arrangements are in place for the smooth running of both events
and we would like to thank you in advance for your kind cooperation for these special events.

Kate Evans - Principal

Bottisham Village College
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AlAN R. COOPER 
BSc(Hons)Pod. M.Ch.S

podiatrist/Chiropodist• newmarket
(Est. RC Cooper SR Ch.1934)

Routine Chiropody & Home Visits
Ingrown Toenails by Local Analgesia 

& Footwarts by Cryosurgery (freezing)
Briomechanical Assessment + Orthosis

Instruments sterilised by Autoclave

TElEPHONE 01638 662840
4 Market St., Newmarket CB8 8EE

Copy deadline 
for the next issue 

is 14 June. 

Please send material 
to the editor at 

BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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Electrician
J.W.Electrical

Competitive Prices
Free Estimates
Fast Friendly

Service
Part P Approved for
Building Regulations

07804 896861
01223 574262

OvenPad
Cleaning Services

I will professionally & efficiently

clean ovens, ranges, Agas, 

ceramic hobs, extractors,

microwaves and BBQs.

It’s a dirty job, why

not give me a call?

Contact Paddy Kelly on

Tel: 01638 742703

Mob: 07752 631343

Email: info@ovenpad.com

Website: www.ovenpad.com
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Carpentry Services

TONY MARTIN

Over 30 years experience

Any carpentry jobs

undertaken — BIG or small

Call Tony 
for a free estimate

Tel: 01223 812786

(Bottisham)

mobile: 07767475987
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Successful entrepreneurs are
givers and not takers of
positive energy. ANONYMOUS



37

- A clourful month of activities

friday 3 June: 10am to 4pm - Wandlebury Country Park. CB22 3AE.

Wildlife Crazy - Half-Term Event for Unaccompanied Children. Drop the kids off for

a whole day of crazy wildlife fun at Wandlebury - a perfect day for parents! For ages 

6-10. £40 per child (£35 members). Advance booking essential. 

Sunday 5 June: 2.30pm to 5.30pm - Hinxton. CB10 1RD.

Hinxton Watermill Open Day. Drop in and explore this impressive 17th century

working watermill. CambridgePPF members free,  non members £3 for adults, £1 for

children. No need to book.

friday 10 June: 1pm to 6pm; Saturday 11 June: 10am to 5pm - held in the Cambridge

University Department of Zoology.

Conversazione - Local Natural History and Wildlife Exhibition.The annual

exhibition of the Cambridge Natural History Society, which exhibits on all aspects of

natural history and local wildlife. Come and see the CambridgePPF display - we will

be showcasing information about the wildlife and ecology of our properties.  The

exhibition is a free, drop in event. Refreshments are available. 

Saturday 11 June: 7am to 9am - Wandlebury Country Park. CB22 3AE.

Moth Trapping. Join the team bright and early on Saturday morning and head down

to the moth traps, set the previous evening, to discover the different kinds of delicate

moths that have accumulated during the night. This is a free event, donations towards

the upkeep of the park appreciated. Advance booking essential.  

Sunday 19: 1pm - 3pm - at Coton Countryside Reserve and Coton Village. CB23 7PZ.

Midsummer Walk and Cream Tea.  Join CambridgePPF for a gentle midsummer

stroll through the scenic Coton Reserve. The walk ends at Coton Village Green and

Church, where you can enjoy a traditional tea and home-made cakes. There is no

booking fee but we would appreciate support of the reserve with a suggested donation

of £3 per adult and £2 per child. Meet at The Footpath, Coton, CB23 7PZ - at the

reserve entrance. 

Sunday 26 June: 10am to 4pm - Wandlebury Country Park. CB22 3AE.

Conservation Volunteer Day - Ragwort Removal. Do your bit by helping the CPPF

team to pull up this weed so the grasslands can be safely grazed or used for hay, and

get some exercise and fresh air at the same time. All are welcome - many hands make

light work! Drop in any time between 10am and 4pm . Free event.

Sunday 26 June: 2pm to 4pm at Bourn. CB23 2SU. 

Bourn Post Mill Open Day. Come and see inside one of the oldest mills in the

country, set in beautiful scenery near Bourn village. No need to book. Teas available.

Free to CambridgePPF members, non members £3 per adult, £1 per child.

Cambridge, Past, Present & Future
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1st Bottisham Scout Group
Hiring Service

Bottisham Scout Headquarters is available for hire for 
children’s parties, dance lessons, meetings, keep-fit, 

jumble sales, drama, music practice sessions etc.

For hall hire contact Adam Paul 
adampaul@btopenworld.com • 01223 813531 • MOB 07841 930065

We also have a trailer and a trailer tent available for hire.
For equipment hire contact Peter Terry: 812684 

PREMIER INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD

INDEPENDENT INVESTMENT ADVISERS Authorised &

Regulated by the Financial Conducts Authority

Specialist in Isa’s & Isa Transfer’s 

Investment Planning & Portfolio Management

To arrange a free consultation ring 01223-882422 or email

pims@globalnet.co.uk or visit www.pims-uk.com
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Think twice before jumping into water this summer
Would you jump into a river, lake or any other open waterway on a hot sunny day? Do

you know what hazards lie beneath the surface? Or how bitterly cold the water probably is?
Your fire service is delivering water safety education to every school in Cambridgeshire

as part of its #RememberRony campaign, launched following the tragic death of a
Cambridgeshire teenager. 

But there is only so much we can do so we’re calling on parents, carers and peers to talk
to each other about water safety. 

Some things to remember:
• You do not know what hazards lie beneath the surface of rivers, lakes, canals, etc. 
• Strong undercurrents can be tough to conquer, even if you are a strong swimmer 
• Cambridgeshire’s waterways are cold - even on the hottest days of the year - and this

has a dramatic effect on your body’s ability to swim and get yourself out of trouble,
should you become stuck. 

• If someone is in trouble, call 999 immediately. Do not hesitate to call the emergency
services and give clear details of your location.

Also, as always, please don’t forget to test your smoke alarms, ideally weekly. Smoke
and fire can kill!

For the latest news, incidents and safety advice, or to contact us, log on to
www.cambsfire.gov.uk, call 01480 444500. Find us on Twitter, Instagram and Facebook.                

Michael White

June Bulletin

Have you ever felt the need to sit quietly, away from distraction, and concentrate on something deep
inside you - on your soul, for want of a better word? Some would call it a need to sort one’s thoughts,
others might call it meditation, others a form of deep prayer.  Everyone, from time to time, needs a
moment of silence for contemplation, for spiritual succour.

Compline by Candlelight, or C by C, is held here in our own Anglesey Benefice on the first
Wednesday of every month, in a candlelit Bottisham Church.  People arrive at 8pm to get to know each
other a little, perhaps over a glass of something soft, and the service starts at about 8.15pm, lasting no
more than 45 minutes. It is inspired by prayers used for centuries by monastic communities at the end
of their day and incorporates periods of silence for reflection.

But as well as spiritual contemplation, there’s another extremely powerful element to Bottisham C
by C.  There have been miraculous answers to prayer.  People come not only for spiritual renewal, but
in desperation:  with news of a devastating medical diagnosis, the dread and panic felt after a sudden
development in life, the sense of helplessness in the face of world tragedies.  The extraordinarily
powerful effects of combined meditative prayer have often been seen and felt at Bottisham C by C.

Sarah Maxwell has run Bottisham C by C for eight years, and each month puts together an
inspirational yet contemplative 45 minutes.  Everyone is welcome. 

Lucinda Collison

Compline by Candlelight
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“One of the greatest sporting stories ever told.” said Phil McNulty on BBC Sport.  “A team
of cast-offs and bargain buys written off before the season had started, led by a manager
who had been sacked in five of his previous jobs.” added Matt Davis, also on BBC Sport.  

Thus, the incredible tale of Leicester City’s rise to Premier League winners reached a
slightly odd conclusion when Chelsea’s Eden Hazard curled in a beautiful goal to snatch a
draw at home to Spurs in a match where the bad-tempered squabbling and fighting was an
utter disgrace to football.  This decisive moment meant that Leicester could no longer be
caught and the rest is history.  The collection of journeymen and misfits had inexplicably
gelled into a team of champions whilst the millionaires of the other big clubs faded away
one by one to scrap over the remaining Champions League and Europa League places.

By the way, who would join me in feeling a little sorry for referee Jon Moss after his
controversial handling of West Ham v Leicester in mid-April?  You know, the one where he
sent off Jamie Vardy.  Was it or wasn’t it a ‘dive’?  There followed an interesting spat
between pundits Alan Shearer (attacking the referee) and Jamie Carragher (defending)
which I was delighted to hear.  Why?  Because I think it illustrates perfectly why the notion
of video assistance for referees is an insane non-starter!  They both saw the same thing
(many times over!) and drew diametrically opposed conclusions.  I rest my case.

So anyway, what was Leicester’s secret?  I think there were two.  Clearly Vardy’s pace
and record-breaking rash of goals, mid-season, provided a solid platform from which the
Foxes launched their assault on the title.  But the major factor can be summed up in one
word: ‘team’.  If ever there was an illustration of the principle of a team being greater than
the sum of the parts, Leicester City drew it for us in bold, blue and white strokes in 2015-
16.  And here’s a satisfying piece of trivia for you: midfielder Andy King must be the first
player to win the titles in League One, Championship and the Premier League, surely?

I wonder if this unexpected result signals the advent of a new order in the English
Premier League.  It’s hard to imagine that Leicester will be able to ride their luck without
significant injuries again next season; so who else will I be keeping an eye on, other than
the usual suspects who have monotonously filled the top positions in recent years?
Manager Pochettino has just extended his contract at Tottenham and their high-energy
pressing and attacking game must surely put them in the driving seat, come August.  But
don’t rule a resurgent West Ham out of the honours.  Strong finish in 2015-16, imaginative
manager, goals from midfield as well as forward, rumours of big money signings and a
move to the 60,000 seater Olympic Stadium, largely at the taxpayers’ expense…  an
interesting picture is emerging in East London and I am astonished there has not been more
noise about the Hammers gaining an unfair commercial advantage from their ‘well-
negotiated’ stadium deal!  Anyway, I’m glad I don’t pay council tax in Newham aren’t you?

Enough of football, but loosely on the topic of sports venues… did anyone sign the
petition organised by Change.org supporting Parkrun against the councillors of Little Stoke
in Bristol?  This was an outrageous attempt by the local council to get the 300 park runners
to pay for the upkeep of their public space by charging them a fee for the weekly event for
what they called “wear and tear”.  As most people know, Parkrun's ethos is for their runs to

Thoughts of a Sports Nut

(Sports Nut continued on page 45.)
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12 High Street Bottisham Cambridge CB25 9DA
Tel: 01223 811281 PO Tel: 01223 812863 

Shop opening: 5.30am-8pm 7 days
Post Office: 9am-5.30pm Sat 9am-12.30pm

Your All-in-One Shop
Groceries, chilled & frozen food, delicatessen, confectionery, off-licence,

haberdashery, household, healthcare, stationery and greeting cards. 
Free local delivery of grocery orders 

TV licence, Top-ups, elec/gas keys/tokens, money transfer, phone cards, congestion charges.
Newsagency with home delivery to Bottisham, Lode, Longmeadow, Quy, 
Six Mile Bottom and Swaffham Bulbeck. Dry Cleaning & Floral Service

fREE TO USE ATM MACHINE
Vehicle Licences • Personal Banking • Foreign Exchange 

Phone Cards & Mobile Top-Ups • On-line Lottery.
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be free and open to everyone, a policy which works in perfect harmony with 850 different
communities across 12 countries.  Were the Little Stokies seriously saying that fewer than
300 other users per week use the park?  Or do you think they were planning to rook dog
walkers, frisbee throwers, picnickers and mothers & toddlers, too?

I bet Chris Darling signed it!  He is a ‘veteran’ of some 200 Parkruns and is making quite
a name for himself as a distance runner these days.  Posting a breathtaking time of 2:37:50 in
the London Marathon on 24th April, Chris expressed a degree of “disappointment” at missing
last year’s personal best time by a couple of minutes!  But, perhaps he should be more worried
about his sister catching him up!  At 3:05:53, Sophie Darling knocked 10 minutes off her
personal best and finished ahead of Dame Kelly Holmes on the day!  So I’ll take the liberty,
on behalf of Bottisham, of saying a proud ‘well done’ to Sophie and Chris and to a number of
others from the village who I know completed this race in very impressive times.  I’m sorry
I don’t know their names but I should be glad to hear from anyone who would care to tell me
- especially in advance - about their sporting exploits in future.

Here’s a thought: I wonder how quick the Darlings and the other Botsamites would be if
they were on the Kenyan ‘medication’!

TTFN - Gerry Daish

(Sports Nut continued.)

IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR WANT TO BUY OR EVEN TO SWAP, THEN
THIS PAGE IS YOURS TO USE. Send details of Item, price and landline Phone Number
to Bottishamcresset@gmail.com Max. 5 Items. Entries by 12th of the month for next
months issue.

DESCRIPTION PRICE TEL

Description Price Tel.
Two single Midi Pine Cabin Beds suitable 6+ £50 each 811109
Glass top/iron frame Dining Table 180cm x 120cm with 8 chairs £150 811109
Acoustic Solutions Midi Keyboard with stand (MK-928) £30 811109
flymo, good condition, few normal scratches, spare blade and tools. £40 813275
Screened Top Soil (bring own bags/wheel barrow) Free 811339
Boys Bike, Ammaco MT AMX, 14" wheels - good working order £20 811326
Boys Bike, Scirocco Pacer 18" wheels, front suspension, 

6 gears and fitted stand - good condition £40 811326
Girls Bike, Raleigh Krush, 20" wheels, 6 gears - good working order £30 811326
Double Bed Base £40 812674
Wooden Cot Bed for up to 4 years, vgc, only used by grandchildren £50 812573
Teak Oval Dining Table - 3ft x 5ft extending to 6ft and 4 chairs £75 811991
Quantity of HP 363 original Ink Cartridges including black 363XL.  

All in date in orig packaging. (Our printer has died)
Retail cost in excess of £90 – offers. 811323

Sales, Wants and Swaps
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Chiropody 
In your own home 

 
Save £5 

 off your  irst treatment when you present this advert. 
Offer available until end May 2016 

 
Call   07905 267114  for an appointment 

 
Daniel Harris  BSc Hons MChS 

Fully quali ied and Registered with Health Care Professions Council 
 
 

• En-suite rooms with colour TV.

Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.
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Brussels or Westminster?
“The village magazine is no place for politics!” I hear the bellowed cry. But is ‘Brexit’ really

only about politics? Even in the political arena there are dissenting voices amidst the major
parties. So is the point at issue more about what scenario we as individuals believe will best
deliver a viable and flourishing future for this country and for the generations that follow. I
think it is a topic of local relevance on which to reflect, particularly as whomever you meet and
no matter how hard you try to avoid it, the ‘question’ invariably slips into the conversation.

I don’t know whether you watch ‘Question Time’ on the BBC - it’s a programme people
tune in to, to get a measured feel for what’s important to others around the country. But I
must admit to being somewhat disappointed by the contributions made by recent panels and
in particular the manner in which one panellist turned it into their own ‘soap box’ citing all
sorts of statistics and claiming their figures were right and everyone else’s were wrong. Lots
of opinions are being bandied about by pundits, even by the Governor of the Bank of
England, based purely upon analysis of guesswork and assumptions simply because no one
will really know what will happen until ‘it’ happens. And whilst these people continue to
speculate on ‘fear theories’ and participate in ‘scaremongering’ on what they don’t know
then both camps are theoretically right!  

Most people I believe like to be able to make informed decisions and this means having
the known facts put in front of them rather than have the realities distorted. In my opinion
both sides are equally at fault in this respect. Indeed, perhaps for some the economic
argument is far stronger than the case for democracy and self-government. But what I find
frustrating, particularly in the economic debate, is the real evidence - the quantifiable
numbers that no one seems to want to give or agree upon. 

Believe it or not readily available on the EU’s website for all to see are the EU stats for
2014. Rather than cite them all here the important numbers show the UK net contribution after
rebate (for matters in which the UK doesn’t participate) as £14bn, which is the second highest
contribution after Germany. However EU spending in the UK totalled £5.5bn - you can do the
numbers. And the latest trading figures represented a continued decline for UK goods and
services in the EU whereas the UK is one of the largest importers of EU products.

In addition to the numbers are the equally important issues of democracy, security and
self-government. Some of these worries are of course the effect of certain pieces of
legislation. But unlike economics not all of these matters can be quantified - only qualified
as either appropriate or inappropriate to the British psyche depending on which side of the
fence you are on. Certainly the UK has had and still has issues with some rulings coming
out of the ECJ and the ECHR especially where such rulings conflict with our own laws and
with the Government’s ability to act in the national interest.

Some important numbers on which to reflect are exposed in the EU’s own economic
data, none more so than the large part of the UK’s net budget contribution being distributed
elsewhere within the EU. What, I wonder, could be achieved in this country with the net
annual saving? Even so, to its credit some virtuous legislation has been introduced by the
EU and peace in the region has, in the main, prevailed. But we also hear that the Eurozone
is facing a number of political conflicts which are threatening to interfere with the EU’s

Jolley Old World

(Jolley Old World continued on page 50.)
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recovery and the bloc’s stability and unity as a whole. As members of the EU these
complications will undoubtedly pose challenges for UK political and economic security.

The Government has however negotiated a ‘deal’ that grabs back some control over our
democratic system. And if we vote ‘IN’ the Government has also agreed a UK veto on
becoming part of an ever expanding and more federalised EU. This being so I suppose the
overriding question is whether the UK must remain in the EU to be able to trade successfully
with the rest of the world. The Obama disclosure suggesting there is no guarantee to achieving
an individual trade deal with the US or with the rest of the world if the UK goes it alone will
naturally play heavily on peoples’ minds. When I heard Obama’s comment it reminded me of
the film ‘Love Actually’ where the UK Prime Minister (Hugh Grant) told the US President ‘to
get on his bike’ if his idea of ‘the special relationship’ was all about the bigger partner’s
interests – in Obama’s case the Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership or TTIP!!

But it’s to this country’s acclaim that it is widely recognised as one of the world's most
globalised economies and that it would not have shaped its status in the world or continue
to enjoy its freedoms, democracy and prosperity if as a nation it had not ventured into the
unknown beyond its shores and found trade; faced up to challenges; stood up to oppressors
and fought for democracy. Has our Prime Minister then been ‘sold a pup’ by the EU or has
he done enough to justify putting past achievements behind us? And will the ‘deal’ be
sufficient to overcome peoples’ anxieties and doubts? Furthermore, will UK influence
continue to have as much sway as the EU grows even larger? 

At the end of the day there’s unlikely to be a single and wholly satisfactory choice for
everyone. Of course the safe haven is to vote for the status quo as no doubt the EU will
continue to function very much along the same lines as now but with some new assurances
for the UK provided by the ‘deal’ - better the devil you know! For those who want to see
the return to democratic self-government there is a clear option. To what extent the nation’s
economy will falter or continue to prosper will be down to how well it plays ‘the hand’ dealt
by the croupier. But which croupier is likely to deal the better hand, Brussels or Westminster
- the choice is yours… TJ

“Britain may be a small island, but I would challenge anyone
to find a country with a prouder history, a bigger heart or greater
resilience….” - David Cameron in 2013. 

(Jolley Old World continued.)

GERMAN
lANGUAGE
COACHING

Native German Speaker
Qualified Teacher

Coaching to GCSE level

Karin Hulme 812669

GCSE maths Tutor

Ben Horwood ma

22 Woodditton Rd
newmarket

01638 662079
07753 264135
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AGM: This was held at Bottisham Village College on 28th April and it was sad to see so
few patients attend this meeting to support your Group and the two speakers, Sue Evans
and Janet Parker of Burwell.  They run a very successful Carer Support Group and gave
a very interesting and helpful presentation about carers, a role which may at any time be
required of any one of us.
There were no changes to the volunteers who serve our Group and it would be good to
have some new people to help us.  Our details are on the notice board at the surgery.

Carers:  It is often very difficult for people who are in the position of caring for some-one
to recognise themselves as carers. When new carers are discovered, carers are coded on
to the Practice computer system.  If you care for someone, please ensure the surgery
knows. There is a lot of carer information on the Practice website. As there isn’t a
support group in our Practice we are considering setting one up.  

Carers Week is 6-12 June and Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Foundation Trust are
holding a Carers Day on 7th June 10.30am-4.30pm at The C3 Centre, 2 Brooks Road,
Cambridge CB1 3HR. 

Ideas:  It would be helpful to know what you would like our Group to arrange, such as talks
on particular health matters.  Please give us some suggestions so we can engage more
fully with those who use our Medical Practice.

Red Bucket Appeal:  We are still several hundred pounds short of our target to purchase a
second Ambulatory Blood Pressure Monitor and hope to raise more funds with tombola
stalls at summer events in the villages. There will be one at the Lode Fete on 19 June.
Items for the tombola would be very welcome and can be left at the surgery.

Medication and Holidays: Don’t forget to order your medication in good time before you
go away on holiday.

Walks for Health: The next walks with our accredited walk leader Steve Gilson start at
11.00 am from the surgery car park on 10th and 22nd June, 8th and 20th July, 5th and 24th
August.  Anglesey Abbey walks continue on Thursdays at 10am from the reception area.

Next Meeting: Patients’ Group will meet next on 28th July 2016 6.30pm at the surgery.
Come along to learn more about the Patient Group or if you would like to join us.  

Bottisham Medical Practice Patients’ Group
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Copy deadline for next issue is 14 may.

Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
**NB new email contact**

D.K.TILL & SON IN LAW
COAL AND SOLID FUEL MERCHANTS

Family run business for 40 years
Coal, Logs, Charcoal, Gas, Compost

TEL: David Till; 01223 232947 - Kevin Crisp; 07523044521 
Email: dktill@hotmail.co.uk
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Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 June. 

Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com

Dear Editor
I would like to respond to the question raised in Alf Laister's letter last month, in which

he queried the whereabouts of the table cover embroidered by Maureen Rogers for the WI.
I am pleased to report that it is still very much in use.  It is displayed on our Officer's

Table at every meeting and at any significant event that we might hold.
Maureen was an enthusiastic WI President and member for many years and is much

missed since she and Hugh left the village.
The Table cover was made to celebrate 70 years of Bottisham WI and in two years we

shall be celebrating our Centenary. We are always ready to welcome new members at any
of our meetings, so if you are interested, look out for the monthly WI report in your Cresset
for details.

Your’s sincerely
Sandra Clark - President

Dear Sir,
As a relatively new member of this community, I just have a few observations I would

like to mention.
Speed. Where to start? Twice a day there are school children all over the place, but even

the school buses break the speed limit! A school double decker would wipe out several
people at the speeds they go, so where are the Police or at least a PCSO? I see most cars
behaving, but amazingly it’s the cars that have young people, of both sexes, that have been
modified or have massive sound systems that thrash past me when I'm walking my dog,
who is terrified!

Now I'm still a young(ish) man, and have been through this speed stage, making my car
flashy, tearing about and showing off, but come on? You’re going past a school, in a built
up village, with a busy shop that has cars parked all over the place and people going about
their general lives, like myself. 

Talking of dogs. I really enjoy exploring the roads, fields and paths with my dog as I get
to know the area. I clean up after my dog, and do NOT just dump the poo bag on the ground
or in a hedge like I see everywhere. I am sick of treading in dog poo around here. Who
leaves their dog poo thinking nobody will notice?

This issue about the school playing fields I read from the Jolly Old World piece this
month, (which I love and follow) was interesting. Despite the sign saying "No dogs" I do
walk and play with my dog there if there are no pupils and always before or after school
hours. Because the open fields here have spring crops growing I have no other open areas
to kick her football about or play frisby etc. Nobody "OWNS" land. They just have a title.
So unless I have to kick a dog’s toy around on tarmac roads and block traffic, then I'm going
on the playing fields. The police never turn up, do they?

Antony, Lode Rd.

To the Editor
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JEFFREY D. WiCK
painTER / DECORaTOR

INTERIOR / EXTERIOR

30 YEARS EXPERIENCE

FREE ESTIMATES

OAP Discount

Reliable & Professional service

Phone: 01223 813762

Mobile: 07788 165676

11 Heath Road

Swaffham Bulbeck

Cambridge

CB25 0LS
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And more success!  Following on from my mention in last month’s Cresset of the fact that
there are now National Express leaflets of the local coach services in Newmarket Library,
I have now ascertained that there are also National Express leaflets at the Information Desk
in the Grafton Centre and at long last - 3 years of requests - there is a National Express
display panel in the Newmarket High St. bus shelter by Hughes.  Not one in the bus shelter
on the other side of the road but at least there is some contact information by Hughes.  They
say that if they put up the actual times, it is then a problem when they change.  They have
been a bit reluctant to supply the printed ones for the same reason but not everyone has a
gadget to make contact.

I am always grateful for the editor’s comments, but my travelling this month has been a
bit limited. I was intrigued, however, to discover the guided bus A route from
Addenbrooke’s central stop near A and E - it tours round the Addenbrooke’s site before it
joins a busway track and crosses a meadow before exiting on to the ordinary road by the
rail line at the railway station and on to Emmanuel Road, where it stops just past the
pedestrian crossing – useful for perhaps walking across to the Grafton Centre if you need
to shop and through to Maids Causeway/Newmarket Rd. and the local buses.  Alternatively,
across Christ’s Pieces to Drummer St.

The new 115 bus to Addenbrooke’s goes from Newmarket Rd. Park and Ride. 
Mr. Osborne want to put billions of pounds into infrastructure projects and this includes

plans for the world’s longest road tunnel - for the Pennines - between Sheffield and
Manchester under the A628 Woodhead Pass.

CROSSRAIL trains, the Elizabeth Line, will begin to run under London from December
2018.  HS2 and the northern powerhouse is driving foreign investors to the UK.

As summer is here, why not sail the fascinating Thames on a river bus from Putney to the
centre of London and beyond to N. Greenwich – the RB6, a large sightseeing craft with lots
of seats and outside space for superb views. MBNA Thames Clippers - thamesclippers.com.
Direct Ferries has secured investment from Livingbridge to ensure expansion.

London, double the fun, when you 2 for 1. There are 2 for 1 offers on over 150 attractions
with Abellio Greater Anglia from only £6 one way. 

How about reading the children NIGHT MAIL by W. H. Auden - the rhythm of the train
as you read the words.  Very evocative. 

Rail info.: 08457 48 49 50     Traveline: 0871 200 22 33     
Happy travelling! Paddy James.

Public Transport Matters

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 June.
Please send material to the editor at

BottishamCresset@gmail.com

William Cook (Bill)
Charles and the family would like to thank all who attended Bills funeral

service on Wednesday 11th May 2016.
A special thanks to the Rev. Sue Giles, Southgate funeral directors and the

staff at Hilton Park Care centre.
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PAINTING AND

DECORATING

PROPERTY

AND GARDEN

MAINTENANCE

CALL STEVE

on
01223 812434

or
Mobile 07445 459957

REFLEXOLOGY
f o r  H e a l t h  a n d  v i t a l i t y

reflexology has been 
an effective treatment for:

migraine • Back Pain • infertility • arthritis 

• sleep disorders • Hormonal disorders (including

Pmt) • sports injuries • digestive disorders •

relaxation • stress related conditions

(exams,work,home,life) • Little people in nappies!

(Babyflex) • men and women, young and old.

Jennie A Fatibene MAR MBFVEA

tel: 01223 811045 

**Gift vouchers available**
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HARRISONS Of BURWELL LTD
(Previously N. E. & S. Harrison)

WOULD YOU LIKE YOUR CARPETS 
OR UPHOLSTERY CLEANED?

HAYDEN IS LOCAL TO THE AREA,
OFFERING FREE QUOTATIONS 
AND ADVICE.

HAYDEN
THE CLEANING SPECIALIST

MerryWOOD

8 LODE RD., BOTTISHAM CB25 9DJ
01223 813766 OR 07919 561665
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BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY

lIBRARY ASSOCIATION

LIBrAry OPeNING HOUrS

Monday Closed

Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm

Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm

Friday 6-8pm

Saturday 10am-12noon

Working in Partnership with the
County Library Service.

Bottisham parish Council
CHaiR
CHRISTINE BRYANT 127 High Street 811767
paRiSH COunCiLLORS
SARAH BROWN 19 Beechwood Avenue 813203
HILDA BUCHANAN 55 Beechwood Avenue 811689
MARIA DICKSON 5 Jenyns Close 812499
ROS HALL 18 Spring Lane 811819
NICK JERMAN 28 Tunbridge Lane 813044
JULIA LATIF 22 Beechwood Avenue 07584 352332
ROMAN MACZKIEWICZ 12 Peacock Drive 811561
STEVEN O’DELL 23 Downing Close 812230
JON OGBORN 3 Woodward Drive 07486 372780
TONY JOLLEY     141 High Street             812911

COunTY COunCiLLOR
MATHEW SHUTER The Old Maltings, 01638 508729

High St, Brinkley
paRiSH CLERK
CLAIRE FULLWOOD 26 Peacock Drive 07914 219732
EaST CamB DiSTRiCT COunCiLLORS
ALAN SHARP 11 High St, Stetchworth,  01638 507485
DAVID CHAPLIN Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane    
mp FOR CamBS SOuTH EaST
LUCY FRAZER House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA 

lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk 
www.lucyfrazer.org.uk

Claire Jackman BDS & Associates offer
NHS, Denplan & Private treatment 

With special interests in Implantology & Orthodontics

Monday 09.00-17.00
Tuesday 09.00-19.00
Wednesday 09.00-17.00
Thursday 09.00-19.00
Friday 09.00-17.00
Saturday 09.00-15.00

New Denplan & Private Patients Welcome
New NHS patients welcome from Friends & Family referrals for a limited time only 

Bottisham Dental
Tunbridge Lane, Bottisham CB25 9DU

01223 811844
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Bottisham Website: ..................................................................................WWW.BOTTISHAMPC.CO.UK
Holy Trinity Church: Revd Sue Giles...............................................................................................812726
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugène Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard ............01223 211235
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Alan Brand..............................................................................01223 812558
Bottisham Surgery: ..............................................................................................................................................................
Enquiries and Appointments ..............................................................................................................810030
Out of Hours only – Urgentcare Cambridge ............................................................................................111

Bottisham Library: ............................................................................................................................812354
Library hours: Monday Closed; Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm; Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm; Friday 6-8pm; Saturday 10am-12noon
Cambridgeshire Police HQ: ...................................................................................................01480 456111
Cambridgeshire Police: ................(NON-URGENT MATTERS) ring 101 - In EMERGENCIES ring 999
Police community support officer Ian Hawkins PCSO 7274 at Ely Police Station .....Contact through 101 

1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce......................................................811055
Bottisham Bowling Club: Keith Gibson, Secretary ..........................................................................811049
Bottisham Boys football Club: Jim Tideswell .................................................................................812591
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson ..................................................................................812121
Bottisham Community Primary School: Headteacher Paul Belzar.................................................811235
Bottisham Cricket Club: Graham Barker/Charles Fletcher...............................................812087 / 811039
Bottisham football: John Turner/Tim Sale ....................................................07841592203 / 07743862836
Bottisham Local Charities Trustees: Clerk - Coral Hatley..............................................................811457
Bottisham Pharmacy: ........................................................................................................................812321
Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Jason Rye...........................................................................811121
Bottisham Royal British Legion Club: Secretary - Suzy Woolley ..................................................812063
Branch Chairman: Dave Frost ............................................. www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

Bottisham Scout Group: Group Contact: Linda Jones .....................................................................813040
Bottisham Sports Association: Graham Barker ................................................................................812087
Bottisham Village College, School:...................................................................................................811250
Evening Classes, Clubs and Youth Club Information ........................................................................811372

Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White • mrandjw@btinternet.com ...............................................811600 
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Mathew Shuter...........................................................01638 508729
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: ..................................................................................01353 665555
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: Alan Sharp, 11 High St, Stetchwort,  .......................01638 507485

David Chaplin ,Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane
Girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs East County office • www.cambseastguides.org.uk ........01223 813917
Parish Council Chairman: Christine Bryant ....................................................................................811767
Parish Council Clerk: Claire Fullwood .................................................................................07914 219732
Queen’s Court Day Centre: ..............................................................................................................811905
MP for Cambs South East Constituency: 
Lucy Frazer, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA.................................................................................

E. lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk W. www.lucyfrazer.org.uk
Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ...................................................................0845 3030666
Saplings Playgroup Playhut:.............................................................................................................813226
Milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept - Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm.................860674

Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm

CRESSET Editor: .............................................................................................email: BottishamCresset@gmail.com
Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High Street, Bottisham...........................811402
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole ................................................................................................................................812573
Design/Artwork: ONG (Old Newton Graphics) • www.codge.com ..................................................01449 675548

The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes or misprints.
The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot accept any responsibility 
for statements made in advertisements.

Useful Information






